MINUTES

ASAA Executive Meeting

Thursday, October 23, 2008

9 a.m. Room 8, Olympic Room

Percy Page Centre


In Attendance:
Ian MacGillivray, President

John Paton, Executive Director


Dave Jones, Vice President (to 3 pm)            Amy Malcolm, Assistant Director


Barb Young, Executive Member at Large
Jordan Abney, Assistant Director (to 3 pm)
Steven Lush, Director of Athletics 

       Michelle Reeder, Assistant Director
Pat Chizek, Director of Athletics


Meeting put into session at 9:00 a.m. by Ian MacGillivray
1.0 Adoption of the agenda (including amendments/additions if any)
It was moved and seconded to adopt the agenda as circulated. MOTION CARRIED

2.0 Adoption of the minutes from the Executive Meeting of September 18, 2008
It was moved and seconded to adopt the minutes from the Executive Meeting of September 18, 2008. MOTION CARRIED 

3.0 Adoption of the web minutes 
It was moved and seconded to adopt the web minutes from May, June, and September, 2008.
MOTION CARRIED

4.0 Financial

4.1 Financial Statements to October 23, 2008

It was moved and seconded to accept the financial statements to October 23, 2008. MOTION CARRIED
It was noted that John and Mitchell met with the auditor last week in preparation for the annual audit.

5.0 Reports

5.1 Staff

5.1.1 Michelle:

Football:  Football Alberta Officials Association requested an increase in payment of officials at ASAA championships. 

It was moved and seconded to raise the fee from $36 to $40/game and km from $0.36/km to $0.40/km. MOTION CARRIED


· Press conferences will be held prior to the inaugural Alberta Bowl.

ACTION ITEM: Michelle to contact Don Horne about acquiring a media drop-back for the Press conferences


Basketball: The Executive supported discussions around dropping the pre-season ranking for basketball.
5.1.2 Amy:

· School Directory is complete and going to print shortly.
· Late registrations have increased despite increased efforts to inform schools about deadlines.
· Coordinating the Casino is one of Amy’s new responsibilities.
· Has been preparing for APM
5.1.3 Jordan:
· Provided Executive with username and password for AD site for review and feedback.
· VB officials: The $20 levy on games before 6 p.m. on weekdays has resulted in significant increases for hosts. A representative of the AVOA made a verbal presentation to the Executive.

ACTION ITEM: A formal request to waive the $20 fee will be made from the ASAA to the President of the AVOA.

It was moved and seconded to allow hosts to charge up to $300/team based directly on the officials costs (game fees, mileage, accomm. etc.). MOTION CARRIED


· AIAAA has adopted a logo. Editing of courses is in progress. Course feedback from NIAAA reps will be requested in San Diego and AIAAA modified NIAAA LTC courses will be ready for HPEC 2009.
5.1.4 John:

· Received very positive good feedback from sponsors following the annual corporate partner dinner.

· A new version of the Physical Activity’s Safety Guidelines was circulated and discussed. The Interschool Athletics Guidelines are still being revised but will follow a similar formatting change to the Physical Activity Guidelines.
· Dr. Tim Berrett and John were asked to have their article on the CEO/MLA study published in the NFHS news. The article appeared in the October, 2008 edition of High School Today.
· Minutes from the NFHS Student Leadership Conference meeting was circulated for review.
· Based on direction from the Strategic Planning meeting and the September Executive meeting, a letter was sent out to every school as a reminder of registration deadlines in an effort to reduce late registrations.

· Minutes from the NFHS meeting and injury comparison document were circulated.

· Attended the ASRPWF association President’s meeting with Dave Jones.
· Spoke to a U of A class of Phys Ed students. Excellent discussion on ASAA, school athletic administration and issues/policies related to school sport.
· Had the basketball host meeting with Michelle via conference call
· “Board Suite” has created a free online tool to facilitate boards and associations. It is being supported by ASRPWF, so at some point when time allows, John will investigate utilizing this tool.
· Met with Dean Mahon of Faculty of Phys. Ed. At U of A to float the concept of a possible Masters degree in Sport Management with a focus on school athletic administration. Reception was positive; Dean Mahon has indicated he will pass the idea on to faculty members to investigate.


5.2 Executive

5.2.1 Steve:

· Will be done editing the 502 course by the end of November

5.2.2 Barb: 
· Provided and reviewed a written report from the Washington D.C. NFHS Summer meeting, There are many similarities between Association issues in the U.S. and Canada.


5.2.3 Ian:
· Attended conference in Washington: Some associations have good ideas for fundraising, and helping schools understand bylaws and policy.

· Attended Provincial Cross Country with his school team.
6.0 Business arising
6.1 ASRPWF President’s Meeting
A presentation on a program called ‘Respect in Sport’, an online sport ethics program for sports coaches developed through the Sheldon Kennedy Foundation was made, with a recommendation for Alberta associations to adopt it. Sport Manitoba has adopted the program. John had subsequent contact with the program coordinator and Steve agreed to be the school sport liaison for the program.
Strategic Plan update
The Executive will present the Strategic Plan to the board at the APM
6.2 onference call Section 3.Aincipalraising.Looking forincial Championship.ptember, 2008.
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6.3 Athletic Director Association & related initiatives
Timing for the AIAAA to be a standalone association was discussed; no decision made. The AIAAA will be promoted and discussed further at the board level.

6.4 HPEC 2009
The Executive discussed what they would like to have as HPEC sessions. Will wait to see what submissions come in before moving forward in soliciting presentations.

6.5 Host website templates
Jordan has been working on this initiative with e-crew. Moving slower than hoped, but progress is being made.

6.6 Disciplinary Issue: Rugby Provincials 2008
Letter from coach was reviewed.

ACTION ITEM: John will write a letter thanking the coach for the apology and include a copy of the ASAA Code of Ethics.

6.7 True Sport
Due to sponsor conflict, the ASAA cannot work with True Sport.

6.8 Apparel/Sundog
Apparel and promotional items were discussed and direction was given to the staff.
7.0 New business
7.1 Appeals/requests: Transfer Letter and article – Al Brenneis
An article regarding a student’s transfer, and a letter written about the article were reviewed

ACTION ITEM: Request to bring the letter to the board at the APM.

7.2 Golf and Cross-Country provincials: scoring issues
Issues that arose at provincials were discussed. Both had scoring issues. 


ACTION ITEM: do appropriate follow-up for coach questionnaires in Golf and Cross Country.

ACTION ITEM: The track and field Hytek codes for schools will be updated for 08/09 from the new school directory and these same codes will be used in future years for cross-country as well. This will help avoid problems with inconsistent school names at the 2008 cross-country provincials
7.3 Football – Bill McConkey
The Football Commissioner made a verbal presentation via conference call requesting that the Executive accept the Alberta Bowl as the title for the new football championship format. The executive approved the name “Alberta Bowl” and wants to ensure that promotional materials reflect that this is an ASAA ‘high school’ competition.
A proposed poster for the Alberta Bowl was reviewed and feedback was given to the staff.

7.4 Football – ejection policy and grievance procedure (p. 31)

Policy was reviewed. ASAA Policy references an automatic game suspension for provincial championships, but as football occurs over three weeks, consideration needs to be given to handling ejections that occur in this sport. A provincial appeals committee made up of the ASAA Football Commissioner, an official, and one other (possible Executive member or other person) was suggested.

ACTION ITEM: Ask the football commissioner to help develop the policy and procedure to address this issue. UPDATE – Grievance Committee is to be made and will consist of Football Commissioner, VP of Officials Association, and an ASAA Executive member (still TBD). (Editors note: New policy would have to be voted upon at AGM in 2009).
7.5 Host Budgets 
Host budgets were reviewed
Hosts are still needed for most of the volleyball provincials in 2009. The Executive discussed why schools are not bidding to host and possible solutions.

ACTION ITEM: Bring this forward for discussion by the board in December. 

ACTION ITEM: Create a zoomerang survey to ask schools about issues relating to hosting provincials, including why they might not be bidding.

7.6 CAC Sport Leadership Conference
Jordan will represent the ASAA at the CAC Sports Leadership Conference. There is a Sport School Session in particular that he will attend.

7.7 Vacant Hosts: 2008/09
Curling and Rugby are still without hosts.

7.8 Basketball Provincial 2009 – 50th
Invitations will go out to the players from the first girls’ championship when the event schedule has been confirmed.

7.9 Zone Awards
The Executive was informed of the recipients of the 2008 Zone Award of Merit.

7.10 Compliance Officer Policy
John has been in contact with provincial bodies regarding the Compliance Officer Policy. 


7.11 Pat Forsyth – Rugby 7’s 
The Executive discussed whether rugby 7’s is the same as ASAA sanctioned rugby and whether or not teams could attend 7’s tournaments outside the season of play. The feeling of the Executive was that special approval would be required for teams to attend such events.

7.12 Host Bids:
Uncontested bids were circulated and approved for presentation to the Board for ratification at the Annual Planning Meeting.
8.0 Next Meeting: 
1 p.m. Thursday, December 3, 2008, Red Deer Lodge
9.0 Adjournment
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